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It is with great sadness we announce that Cheryl LeMay passed away quietly
January 11, 2018 at Stanton Territorial Hospital with her family by her side.

Cheryl moved with her sons to Yellowknife in 1992, and with her feisty and

determined attitude that belied her kind, mothering and compassionate

nature, made endearing and lasting impressions on everyone she ever came &\ -
into contact with.

Husband Walter LeMay, sons Mark Bower, Michael Elliott, Trevor Bower,

Bowen LeMay, daughters in law Eliza Elliott, Frances Bower, grandchildren,

Taya Vaughan, Rhiannon and Jase Bower, mother Marjorie Taylor (Cheryl was
predeceased by her father Mitchell Taylor), brothers Clark and Roger Taylor, sisters .
Mary Whelpley (Vin), Linda Chetwynd (John), and Margaret Brown (Ken), and many
more extended family and friends are left to cherish our memories of Cheryl.

A special thank you to the doctors, nurses and staff at Stanton Territorial Hospital for their

kind consideration and care for the last year and half during Cheryl’s stays and visits. Also thank you to

Dr. Saraiya Naidoo and to all the staff at Home and Community Care who cared for Cheryl at home, allowing us

to enjoy Cheryl’s last two months at home, something we will treasure always and never be able to thank you enough.

A memorial gathering for Cheryl will be held at the Elks, Saturday January 20, 2018 at 3:00 pm. The family asks that in lieu
of flowers donations be made to Stanton Territorial Hospital Foundation, STH_Foundation@gov.nt.ca, 867-669-7289.




